“It’s Important to be Proud of the Place You Live In”:

Housing Problems and Preferences of Psychiatric Survivors
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Persons with severe mental illness are at risk of losing their housing, living in substandard housing, or being placed in inappropriate housing that does not satisfy their preferences.  In order to understand these housing and mental health issues as lived experiences, it is important that we hear the perspective of consumer-survivors of the mental health system.

This qualitative study explored the housing needs and preferences of consumer-survivors of the mental health system.  Consumer-survivor groups across South-Western Ontario recruited participants for 14 focus groups, involving 133 people.  Participants identified a number of central problems or concerns related to their current housing situations, and also identified their housing and support preferences.

	Key Findings:
	
	

	Problems / Concerns
	
	Preferences / Desires

	· Oppression, stigma, discrimination
	(
	Acceptance, advocacy

	· Social networks, social supports,

and being forced to choose between support and independence

	(
	A balance between support and independence

	· Lack of affordable, desirable, stable, and safe housing
	(
	Affordability, choice, stability, security, privacy

	· Poverty, low-income, disability program difficulties
	(
	Financial support, access to desirable housing

	· Accessing crisis support, 


transportation, medical and mental 
health services
	(
	Readily available support, affordable 

transportation, accessing the right services 

in the right places


Key Implications: 

· Participants expressed a preference for independent living arrangements, and emphasized the importance of having adequate access to support.  Yet, participants’ housing choices were significantly limited.  The dilemma of choosing between where one wanted to live and where one can access services was a common experience.  Moreover, issues of oppression and poverty were consistently identified as central problems.

· These issues are systemic, and require systemic responses.  Nurses and nursing organizations can play an important role in advocating for the systemic solutions that are needed, such as increased funding for income supports and public awareness around stigma and discrimination.

· As a society, we need to meet the challenge placed before us by one participant who poignantly requested, "Be my voice."
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